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	In this issue:

· U.S. Secretary of Transportation Names Cities and Regions To Receive Urban Partnership Program Funding
· Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update
· Antelope Valley Transportation Summit


	U.S. Secretary of Transportation Names Cities and Regions To Receive Urban Partnership Program Funding

U.S. Transportation Secretary Mary Peters announced today that New York City, Miami, the Minneapolis area, San Francisco and the Seattle area will receive over $800 million in federal money to enact congestion pricing programs and to also pay for technology, transit and telecommuting programs.  In making public the winners of Urban Partnership Grants, Secretary Peters shared that, “Many politicians treat tolls and congestion pricing as taboo, but leaders in these communities understand that commuters want solutions that work.”  In the Seattle and Minneapolis regions the federal government will provide the funding as a result of tolls these areas will begin charging drivers on area highways and bridges.  The Urban Partnership proposal submitted by San Francisco included a value pricing program for all vehicles using the city's northern gateway (Doyle Drive).  Metro, which submitted a proposal for Los Angeles County to the Department of Transportation (DOT) that included congestion pricing, transit, technology and telecommuting proposals, was not selected to receive Urban Partnership Program funds.  Our Board recently adopted a motion by Directors Fasana, Antonovich, Katz and Fleming that directs staff to create at least three options for implementing congestion pricing in Los Angeles County by 2010.

Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update

The Southern California Consensus Trade Corridor Infrastructure (TCIF) Working Group met today to continue discussions on a consensus program for goods movement in Southern California.  Representatives from the Port of Los Angeles, Port of Long Beach, ACTA, ACE, RCTC, SANBAG, SCRRA, VCTC, OCTA, Caltrans (Districts 7 and 8) and Metro participate in these discussions
As previously reported, the Consensus Position Document has been provided to the Secretary of Business Transportation and Housing.  The group is now focusing on developing a consensus list of projects for the region.  This list will form the basis for the region’s recommendations for funding from Proposition 1B.

The next meeting is scheduled for August 21, 2007 at 10:00 a.m.
Antelope Valley Transportation Summit

Metro has been invited to participate in the Antelope Valley Transportation Summit, which is scheduled to meet on Wednesday, August 15 at 9:00 a.m. in Los Angeles County Fire Station 129 in Lancaster.

Metro will be providing an update on:

· The 5/14 interchange – Project Status and HOV Connector;
· State/federal budgets to include additional transportation funding and higher prioritization of 14/138 projects for greater federal funding;
· Proposition 1B Bond funds and future allocation formulas; and
· Major investment study for the corridors of the 5/14/138, including Long Range Transportation Plan update in 2007.
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 14, 2007.
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